
 

 NJLINCS Health Alert Network 
Public Health Info 
Distributed by the New Jersey Department of Health 
  
Subject: Food Recall 
Date: 6/11/2018; 08:50:24 
Message#: 103616-6-11-2018-PHIN 
  

Please review the following message from Alan Talarsky, Environmental Scientist 1, 
Public Health and Food Protection Program, NJDOH regarding the following Class 1 
Recall issued by the U.S. Department of Agriculture: 
 
Tyson Foods Inc., a North Little Rock, Ark. establishment, is recalling approximately 
3,120 pounds of frozen breaded chicken products that may be contaminated with 
extraneous materials, specifically blue and clear soft plastic, the U.S. Department of 
Agriculture's Food Safety and Inspection Service (FSIS) announced. 
 
The frozen, uncooked and breaded chicken tenderloins were produced on May 17, 
2018. The following products are subject to recall:  
 
.12-lb. box containing 3-lb. plastic bags of "UNCOOKED, BREADED, ORIGINAL 
CHICKEN TENDERLOINS," with a lot code of 1378NLR02. 
 
The products subject to recall bear establishment number "P-746" on the product 
package. These items were shipped to food services establishments, nationwide. The 
affected products are not available for purchase in retail stores. 
 
The problem was discovered on June 8, 2018, when Tyson Foods Inc. notified FSIS 
that their breading supplier was recalling the breading ingredients due to possible 
foreign material contamination. 
 
There have been no confirmed reports of adverse reactions due to consumption of 
these products. Anyone concerned about an injury or illness should contact a 
healthcare provider.  
 
FSIS is concerned that some product may be frozen and in freezers at food service 
institutions and could be served. Food Service Institutions who have purchased these 
products are urged not to serve them. These products should be thrown away. 
 
FSIS routinely conducts recall effectiveness checks to verify recalling firms notify their 
customers of the recall and that steps are taken to make certain that the product is no 
longer available to consumers. 
 
Consumers with questions about the recall can contact the Tyson Foods Inc. call center 
at (888) 747-7611. Members of the media may contact Worth Sparkman, senior 
manager for external communications for Tyson Foods Inc., at (479) 290-6358. 



 
********************************************************************************** 
 
No action is required of local health departments at this time for this recall. If any 
requests for assistance are received from USDA, the Public Health and Food Protection 
Program will contact you. For additional information regarding warnings and recalls, 
please click on the weblink below. 
 
********************************************************************************** 
 
For all recalls - http://www.recalls.gov/recent.html 
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